
PASTOR’S CAMP 

 
Our 13

th
 Annual Pastor’s Camp was a huge blessing. Bro. Gil 

Anger was back this year and taught on the need for foreign 

missions with the theme being “Beyond These Walls.” He 

challenged the pastor’s to change their churches into training 

centers for sending out missionaries and aggressively fulfilling 

the Great Commission. Bro. Anger was also in several churches 

while in Guatemala and several people trusted Christ as their 

Savior during our time in Guatemala! 

 

VEHICLE UPDATE 

I stand amazed at what God can do and what little faith I have at 

times! What God did is simply amazing!  About the second week 

of April, we were able to purchase a 2007 Toyota Sequoia 4x4 

with 68,500 miles on it! We are very grateful to the Lord for His 

provision and for the sacrifices of several churches and friends 

who designated offerings for this need. Offerings came in from: 

Grace Baptist– Vidor, TX  

Faith Baptist– Temple, TX 

First Baptist - Vidor, TX  

Faith Baptist - Freeport, TX 

Trinity Baptist - Haskell, TX 

Marion Baptist - Marion, TX 

Heritage Baptist - Humble, TX  

Mt. Pleasant Baptist - Cadiz, KY 

Victory Bible Baptist– Vidor, TX 

Cornerstone Baptist - Decatur, TX  

Gospel Baptist– Oklahoma City, OK  

College Heights Baptist - Temple, TX  

Bro. Greg Flick – Cincinnati, OH  

Bro. & Mrs. Don Gray – Guatemala City, Guatemala 

In addition there were a few churches that gave “extra” that was 

not specifically designated for the vehicle. A total of $18,025.00 

was given, with one offering alone being $8,500.00!  Thank you 

all so much for your generosity! 
 

 

 50
th

 ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATION! 
 

One of the big reasons for our delayed returned to Guatemala 

was the celebration of my parents 50
th

 Wedding Anniversary. 

Charles & Sarah Lott have officially made it to their Golden 

Anniversary!  Congratulations!  

Although their anniversary was on 

May 24
th

, we celebrated it on the 

Saturday before. There was a good 

turnout of almost 70 friends and family 

from near and far!   

Although it wasn’t a “surprise” party, 

my parents were surprised at the great 

job that my sisters - Amy Eaves and Laura Daigle – and my 

wife, Beth Lott, did in the preparation of the reception hall, 

decorations, etc. Thank you girls for a wonderful experience!  
 

ORDINATION OF OUR SON! 

The week after the Golden Anniversary Celebration, we had the 

privilege of participating in the ordination of our oldest son, 

Jonathan Lott. Ten pastors and missionaries participated in the 

ordination counsel that later recommended to our home church 

that Jonathan be ordained into the Gospel ministry.  

Jonathan and Rocío arrived in the 

States in mid-April (with our first 

granddaughter, Sophia!) to begin 

deputation as full-time missionaries 

to the central jungle region of Peru. 

Pray that they can raise their needed 

support in the short six months that 

they will be in the States! If you are 

interested in supporting their ministry please contact Jon at 

jlottperu@gmail.com or 254-718-1714.   

Pray for us as we return to Guatemala! We will be driving 

back through Mexico starting on June 25
th

.  Lord willing we 

will be back in Guatemala by Saturday, June 29
th

.   
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